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Summary of Comments: 
 

1. Research strategies need to address cultural appropriateness for the many varied 
populations they will be utilized in.  The diversity of the population and 
differences in health literacy must be incorporated. 

2. When discussing education, there needs to be an awareness of the tension around 
balancing informed decision making and encouraging vaccine uptake.   

3. Resources and education need to be provided to the public regarding the access 
and evaluation of scientific literature.  This education also needs to address ways 
in which vaccines are studied and tested, and vaccine-related supply issues. 

4. Adults need to be included in the equation because of the importance of adult 
immunization.  Also, adults in non-traditional settings (long-term care, 
institutionalized adults) need to be addressed. 



5. There needs to be a general reconsideration of who is included in the goal.  There 
does not seem to be appropriate emphasis on professional organizations and non-
governmental organizations when discussing immunization education. 

6. It needs to be clear that this is not a one-step process, and that these strategies 
need to be on-going. 

7. There seems to be a large amount of overlap with other goals, and overlap within 
the strategies of Goal 3, that needs to be addressed. 

8. There needs to be a focus on all reasons for under-immunization, aside from just 
safety concerns. 

9. Non-traditional vaccine providers must be addressed with regard to their role in 
immunization practices (e.g., obstetricians/gynecologists and nurse-midwives). 


